White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
November 12, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, November 12, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Clerk Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Richard Morrison, Tom Brimhall, and Lynn Beauchamp.   The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the October 8, 2012 regular Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

CD #83907 matures on 11-13-12.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to move those funds to Flagstar bank and open a CD for 1 year at .55 interest rate.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion Carried.  Treasurer Aaron Graf stated that he would be opening and account for the funds from Enbridge.  

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  There was more discussion regarding the proposed ordinance pertaining to outdoor wood burning stoves.  The board decided to mail a letter in the tax statements informing the residents, and to inform them that they can bring their concerns to the December 10 meeting.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to raise the deductible on our insurance to $1,000.00.  Motion carried.

Richard Morrison took the floor.  He wants to purchase a lawn ornament for the township park.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to approve his request to purchase the ornament.  The cost would be in excess of $500.00.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Diane Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have D & G to the yearly winter maintenance on the lawn tractor.  Motion carried.

Richard Morrison stated his concerns about the lack of safety precautions that Enbridge is taking while working on the pipeline.  He pointed out an error in the newspaper in our notice regarding the public accuracy test.  Richard was also concerned that our election announcement and results were not printed in the Lansing State Journal.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

